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Newell, Brian

From: Poindexter, Thomas C. <thomas.poindexter@morganlewis.com>
Sent: Thursday, December 07, 2017 7:52 PM
To: mrizabarte@gmail.com
Cc: SECY, LSNARP
Subject: [External_Sender] NCAC Request Forwarded to the DOE re Assistance
Attachments: DOE Response to NCAC - 12-7-17.pdf

Mr. Zabarte, please find attached, our response on behalf of the DOE regarding your requests provided to the NRC 
involving assistance.  A hardcopy of this letter also has been sent to your postal address. 
 
Best regards, 
 

Thomas C. Poindexter 
Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP 
1111 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW | Washington, DC 20004-2541 
Direct: +1 202.739.5348 | Main: 202.739.3000 | Fax: 202.739.3001 | Cell: 202.255.6641 
thomas.poindexter@morganlewis.com | www.morganlewis.com 
Assistant: Mary Freeze | +1 202.739.5752 | mary.freeze@morganlewis.com 
 

DISCLAIMER 
This e-mail message is intended only for the personal use 
of the recipient(s) named above. This message may be an 
attorney-client communication and as such privileged and 
confidential and/or it may include attorney work product. 
If you are not an intended recipient, you may not review, 
copy or distribute this message. If you have received this 
communication in error, please notify us immediately by 
e-mail and delete the original message. 



Morgan Lewis 

Thomas C. Poindexter 
+1.202.739.5348 
Thomas.poindexter@morganlewis.com 

December 7, 2017 

Also Transmitted by Electronic Mail 

Native Community Action Council 
c/o Mr. Ian Zabarte 

P.O. Box 46301 
Las Vegas, NV 89114 

Dear Mr. Zabarte: 

1111 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20004 

United States 
0 +1.202.739.3000 
0 +1.202. 739.3001 

In an email dated November 14, 2017, the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRG) 
informed Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP, the Department of Energy's (DOE's) 
representative to the Licensing Support Network Advisory Review Panel (LSNARP), 
that in response to the LSNARP's August 11, 2017 letter requesting contact information 
for the LSNARP, the Native Community Action Council (NCAC) informed the LSNARP 
that its telecommunication and computer services are inadequate to support LSNARP­
related activities. 

The Department of Energy appreciates NCAC's interest in participating in the LSNARP 
and other activities related to the proposed Yucca Mountain facility in Nye County. 
The Yucca Mountain licensing proceeding was suspended by the Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission in 2011 and remains suspended at this time. In addition, Congress has not 
yet appropriated funding for Yucca licensing. Therefore, the DOE is not currently in a 
position to provide support related to Yucca Mountain to the NCAC. 

The DOE looks forward to working with the NCAC at the point in time when funding is 
approved for Yucca Mountain licensing. 

Sincerely, t,;t /4t {tWAI t. t.Jttki 
Thomas C. Poindexter 
Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP 

DOE Representative to the 
Department of Energy on the LSN Advisory Panel 


